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     2015 has been a significant year. In February I met with a group of ex-intern children in our Monterrey Children’s Home. In 
May those exes paid homage to Cathy and me honoring us for the 48 years of service in Mexico and central America. They expressed 
their sincere love and gratitude for being the loving parents to them that their natural families had not supplied during those years of 
their childhood. Representatives of the city of Monterrey as well as the state government were also present to participate in this ceremony 
of honor. Since that event we have continued to minister to the exes through Facebook and encourage them to be good parents to their 
children, this is an ongoing ministry to the children of Monterrey. In August we celebrated 50 years of operation of the Bible School, 
called Instituto Biblico Berea, which is located on the same beautiful campus there just south of Monterrey.  

      Then in October of this year Cathy and I attended the 2015 homecoming reunion of our school where we were trained, Southwest-

ern Assemblies of God University of Waxahachie TX. We were well received, (see photos below) and it was a joy to meet with many 

colleagues of 50 years ago. It was also a good time of reflection of how God led and used us these 50 years. I am honored to know that 

Pastor Greg Thurstonson’s and other pastors are setting up a scholarship to help students enroll in the school and naming that fund in 

my honor. The whole year has been full of looking back celebrating what God has done and inquiring of the Lord as to how he wants 

to use us from here onward. This question is answered in part by the fact that these ministries continue on. The Children's Home, the 

Bible School, assistance to the poor, and needy with feeding programs, building wooden houses for homeless families, etc. We also con-

tinue to support new mission churches in Mexico as well as here in the Rio Grande Valley. Yes, these ministries are continuing to 

reach the lost, the poor , the hurting with God’s love and blessings. We trust that God will meet the needs and supply the funds so that 

these ministries go on. And we sincerely thank you our partners for your prayers and financial giving to help us to do this. Even 

through struggles and difficulties we have been able to continue on for these 50 years. Cathy has had several falls and broken bones. I 

suffered and survived a stroke and a heart attack. Yet you our friends have been faithful in prayers and giving. Let’s keep going friends 

until Jesus comes! 
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Loneliness and abandonment hurt 
We are still rescuing children from these 

tragedies. Please help us. Your gift of 

any amount will help to support the Chil-

dren’s  Homes.  

Two of our three grandchildren were married 

this year. Wyman Alejandro in July  and 

Cynthia Elvira in September.  

God’s blessing upon them. 

Thank You! 


